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Fiscal Impact Statement

Proposed Intro. No. 436-A
Committee: Consumer Affairs

	Title: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to authorizing a cure period for certain item pricing violations 
	Sponsors: Council Members Espinal, Barron, Chin, Eugene, Koo, Koslowitz, Rodriguez and Ulrich




Summary of Legislation: Under New York City law, supermarkets, groceries and bodegas must affix a price sticker on each individual item of most products offered for sale, as opposed to posting a single price on the shelf where the items are displayed. Department of Consumer Affairs (DCA) inspectors issue violations for each failure to sticker price more than five items in a single stock unit. The legislation would allow retailers to cure first time violations rather than paying civil penalties.  A retail store would have to submit proof that it has cured the violation within 30 days of receiving a notice of violation. DCA would be required to permit proof of cure to be submitted electronically or in person, and the submission of proof would be deemed an admission of liability for all purposes. A retail store may seek administrative review of the determination that proof of a cure was not submitted within fifteen days of receiving written notification of such a determination.
Effective Date: The local law would take effect immediately.
Fiscal Year in which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2018
Fiscal Impact Statement:
	
	Effective FY17
	FY Succeeding

Effective FY18
	Full Fiscal Impact FY18

	Revenues (+)
	($72,110)
	($149,732)
	($117,067)

	Expenditures (-)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	($72,110)
	($149,732)
	($117,067)


Impact on Revenues: Based on historical data from the Department of Consumer Affairs, it is anticipated that there would be a loss of revenue as illustrated above and the yearly loss in revenue will stabilize at approximately $100,000 a year if the recidivism rate does not change significantly in the third year and beyond.
Impact on Expenditures: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from this legislation. This legislation is in line with the steps DCA has already taken to make enforcement more equitable and less onerous on businesses through the implementation of the Department’s “Small Business Package”. Therefore, existing resources can be used to implement the law. 
Sources of Information:  New York City Council Finance Division 
                                                New York City Department of Consumer Affairs

Estimate Prepared by:
Aliya Ali, Senior Legislative Financial Analyst
Estimate Reviewed by:
Nathan Toth, Deputy Director, Finance Division




John Russell, Unit Head, Finance Division
                                                Eric Bernstein, Counsel, Finance Division

Legislative History:  This legislation was introduced to the Council as Intro. No. 436 on August 21, 2014 and referred to the Committee on Consumer Affairs. A hearing was held by the Committee on December 3, 2015 and the legislation was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended legislation, Proposed Intro. No. 436-A, will be considered by the Committee on January 31, 2017. Upon a successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 436-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on February 1, 2017. 
Date Prepared: January 25, 2017
Proposed Intro. No. 436-A
Page 2

